
 
April 4, 2025 
 
Dear Brother Knights, 
 
Our annual ditch clean up will be held on Monday, April 14. We will meet at the 5-mile 
church located north of Glenwood on Highway 29 at 5:00pm. Hopefully, the weather will 
cooperate, and there is good turnout so we can make short work of this much needed task. 
Afterwards, we will return to Sacred Heart Church for pizza and hold our regular monthly 
meeting. 
 
At our last meeting, we donated to Just for Kix, the food shelf and the Spectacular Ride 
for Charity. 
 
Please help by contributing to 40 Cans of Lent, the drive will continue until Easter. Dona-
tions can be dropped off at Church or monetary donations can be dropped in the collection 
basket, please, designate it “40 Cans of Lent”. 
 
I have not seen the Tootsie Rolls yet, the drive is planned for the last weekend in April. 
 
Last month we order 17 dozen steak knives for the church. It will be nice to have them for 
the Pork Chop Supper and other church suppers.   
 
A huge Thank You goes out to Doug Sandeen, Doug, Mark and Denise Olson have been 
watering the plants at the cemetery in Glenwood for may years. Our council has agreed to 
do our best to continue their plant care. If you, a friend or family member would be will-
ing to help us out please call Alan Bryce at 320-808-1878 or Andy Peterson at 612-385-
2909. We will be watering the plants from Memorial Day to Labor Day. Thanks Brothers 
Doug and Mark! 
 
The Vocations Breakfast/Fish Fry was tabled at the last meeting, plus the 4-H and ECF 
requests. 
 
Prayer of the Month: Lord, as we celebrate your resurrection and victory over sin and 
death at Easter, help us to be ready for our resurrection by living our faith in you. As you 
said, “I have come that you may have life and have it more abundantly.” (John10:10) 
 
       Happy Easter! 

       Alan Bryce Grand Knight 

                                            320-808-1878 
                  abryce@gctel.net 
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